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Good afternoon, Chair Brooks-Powers, Chair Farías and members of the Committees on Economic 
Development and Transportation and Infrastructure. My name is Zach Miller and I am the Director of 
Metro Region Operations for the Trucking Association of New York. Since 1932, TANY has advocated on 
behalf of the trucking industry at all levels of government, providing compliance assistance, safety 
programs, and educational opportunities to our members, and in the process, creating jobs, supporting 
the economy, driving safety, and delivering a sustainable future. Thank you for convening this critical 
oversight hearing on Transparency and Equity and the Future of JFK Airport.  
 
JFK Airport is an economic hub and the most active industrial business zone by truck activity in NYC. In 
fact, over 20% of all of NYC’s goods move through JFK. The redevelopment project is a substantial one, 
which will help ensure NYC’s economic vitality while providing career opportunities for tens of thousands 
of New Yorkers over the coming decades.  
 
It is important to note that this council, The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey, as well as the 
Economic Development Corporation (EDC) have taken and continue to take major steps towards truck 
route modernization, overnight truck parking, and medium and heavy-duty vehicle charging to meet the 
coming needs of New Yorkers in a safe and equitable way.  
 
We support Int-134 for several reasons. First and foremost, this bill will ensure that the local communities 
and key stakeholders, which have traditionally been left out of conversations related to large scale 
transportation developments, are being considered. These communities have unfortunately been subject 
to negative externalities without the economic opportunities that these projects create. This cannot and 
will not continue.  
 
We need a home-grown, local workforce with the skills and desires to work in the commercial 
transportation space, and that requires partnership and transparency. In addition, with an expected 
freight increase of 68% by 2040, JFK is just one of the major freight hubs which will be reimagined and 
redeveloped over the coming years, especially as we transition to a carbon neutral economy by 2050. The 
hope is that we learn what is working at JFK so that it can be replicated (albeit at a smaller scale) 
throughout the region. The more frequently the reporting, the higher likelihood of that.  
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Projects of this scale are difficult, on top of that, public-private partnerships are difficult. We are confident 
in the Port Authority, EDC, DOT, and all other partners in their work redeveloping JFK, and we expect that 
Int-134 will make future projects more efficient without making this one more challenging.  
 
As always, the Trucking Association of New York looks forward to ongoing collaboration and dialogue with 
the City Council, the Department of Transportation, EDC, The Port Authority, and the City of New York. 
Thank you for your time.  
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